
	

DEAR PARENTS, 
We are starting an exciting and new partnership with World Vision. World Vision is a Christian humanitarian organization 
dedicated to working with children, families, and their communities worldwide to reach their full potential by tacking the causes of 
poverty and injustice. World Vision has developed engaging and thoughtful educational resources full of activities that are designed 
to educate and increase student awareness and understanding of global poverty and solutions, along with how they can get involved 
in making a difference.  
 
This year, alongside the Global Educational Resource they've provided, we'll also be a host site for the Global 6K for Water event. 
This event, which will take place on May 7th, 2017, is an opportunity for us to teach our students how to live out their faith and 
what they've learned in the scripture based lessons. The Global 6K empowers our students to learn about the water crisis by 
walking/running the average distance a child in Africa walks to fetch dirty drinking water.  
 

      

 
Students and families will have the opportunity to register for the event, with registration fees going towards the clean water crisis. 
As a participant in this event, you'll receive: 

• A t-shirt 
• Finisher medal 
• Race bibs, picturing children who are benefiting from World Vision projects 
• You'll also have the opportunity to sponsor the child on your bib, continuing the relationship with the child you've helped 

provide clean water for!  
 
As we get closer to the event, we'll be sending more specific information home with your student, as well as information on how to 
access our schools personalized event website. Make sure to look for that information coming soon! 



	

	

	


